Clifford Township Supervisors Meeting November 11, 2014

Business meeting held on Tuesday November 11, 2014. Chairman Dennis Knowlton called the
meeting to order at 7:00 pm. Motion to approve the minutes by Mr. Searle, second by Mr.
Knowlton. All in favor. Treasurer’s report reviewed and will be put on file. List of bills
reviewed. Mr. Knowlton made a motion to pay bills except Clifford Auto and Clifford supply,
seconded by Mr. Searle. All in favor. Mr. Searle made a motion to pay Clifford Auto and
Clifford Supply, Mr. Marcho Abstained, seconded by Mr. Knowlton. All in favor. Mr. Marcho
abstained due to potential conflict of interest.

Old Business: Mr. Searle reported that the deer crossing sign was approved by the state game
commission.

Mr. Marcho reported that Diane Miller and David Trachtenberg would like to have a study done
to see if an engine break retarder sign would be warranted. A letter will be sent for a formal
request.

New Business: Mr. Searle, while attending the Township Supervisors Convention in Montrose,
talked to State Representative Sandy Major about having an office in the township building. A
meeting will be setup after Thanksgiving.

Mr. Searle informed the board that the Baptist Church just bought new tables for the church and
was selling the old ones for a reasonable price. Mr. Knowlton made a motion to look at the tables
to see if they will work for the township. Mr. Marcho seconded. All in favor. Mr. Searle
abstained.

Tax Collector: Harry Phillips collected $127.00 real estate tax and $10.00 fire protection for
October. $18235.00 real estate and $1520.00 fire protection left to collect.

Fire co.: Mr. Phillips reported there was 54 calls for the month of October.
Park Committee: Mr. Roberts reported Donation program for benches and tables is moving
forward. Brochures to be sent out in January. A pump track will be built out by the baseball

track. Construction will start soon.

Historical Society: Mrs. Wilmot said the Historical Society put up a sigh on the Elkdale
Cemetery. Cider Mill project is 3 years ahead of schedule.



